
NUMA NEWS 
Pyramid Lake Paiute Tribe November 2024 

The 2024 Tribal Elections are coming up! Meet some of the candidates on page 8. 

 

Check out our Facebook (Pyramid Lake Paiute Tribe/Pyramid Lake) for up-to-date information on the upcoming  

Tribal Elections. 

 

Also, the PLPT Enrollment Office is asking for all Tribal Members to check the expiration date on your Tribal ID, and to  

update your mailing addresses. For more information on updating your address or your Tribal ID,  please call the  

Enrollment Office at (775) 574-1000. 





 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tammy Lee Eagle 

Sunrise: 01/04/1963 

Sunset: 11/07/2024 

 

Services took place in Hungry 

Valley, NV, with burial at  

Hungry Valley Cemetery .  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Valerie Jean Moose Morales 
Sunrise: February 14, 1953  

Sunset: November 10, 2024  

 

Services took place in  

Hungry Valley, NV. 



The Higher Education Office would like to Thank and  

Highlight Mr. Devin Sampson-Craig. Devin is currently a  

student at the University of Washington, where he is studying 

American Indian Studies. Devin is an Actor, his recent film is 

Rez Ball, featured on Netflix-still streaming, he plays Bryson 

Badoni. A young man, going through his trials and tribulations, 

living on the Navajo reservation. Although fictional characters, 

the film is based on a true story of Navajo High School team, 

and the book, Canyon Dreams.  

 

Devin also appeared in Guardian Ancestor, when he was 14 

years old. It was a great pleasure to have Devin here at Pyramid 

Lake High School to speak to everyone about his films and his 

journey to where he is today. Devin is a well-spoken young 

man and focused on representing Native American culture and 

life in film as well as being a motivational speaker and speak-

ing on his pod cast. 

 

 Devin is an enrolled Pyramid Lake Tribal member and also a 

descendent of the Yakima Nation. Devin grew up in White 

Swan, WA and attended White Swan High School, where he 

excelled in different sports, football, baseball and basketball. 

Devin comes from a long strong line of family on both sides. 

His Parents are Valerie Sampson and Ryan Craig. Siblings, 

Shariah Craig and Madison Craig. Maternal Grandparents, 

Tabatha Ladd and Johnny Sampson Sr. Paternal Grandparents, 

Kathyn and Richard Craig. Maternal Great Grandparents,  

Walter and Irene (Whitefoot) Ladd, Phelan Sampson, Carmelita 

Sampson and Dewey Sampson Jr. Paternal Great Grandparents, 

Henry and Theresa Flander, Elmer Craig and Frances Duffey. 

Maternal Great-Great Grandparents, Wilson and Elsie  

Whitefoot, Clyde and Lottie Ladd, Dewey and Maude Sampson 

Sr. Erwin and Olive Weiser. Paternal Great-Great  

Grandparents, William Flander and Alma Olney. Devin has a 

rich ancestry and we very proud he was able to represent  

Pyramid Lake and put us on the map! Students from all over 

different reservations and colonies came out to hear Devin 

speak. He was very gracious to sign pictures, shoes,  

basketballs, posters, and to take pictures with those who  

patiently waited for him.  

 

     Devin’s plans in the future is to continue on his path, to 

complete school as take on more roles in films as they come his 

way, which we are sure they will. Devin shared with all the 

people who attended back in October, the challenges he has 

faced. Leaving the reservation and going to school was a big 

challenge, but he credits the support he has from his family and 

his people. Playing a significant role like he did in Rez Ball 

was also a challenge but important to the film, he spoke to the 

choices we all face every day. Devin encouraged the students to 

set their goals and challenge themselves, to not be afraid to step 

outside the reservation life, create yourself more opportunities. 

He has definitely done that and we wish him nothing but the 

best in his future.  

Thank you Devin. 
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2024 Tribal Election Campaigns from our Candidates 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Photo Credit: Lucia Starbuck, KUNR Public Radio. 

 

To my fellow Tribal Members of Pyramid Lake, 

I, Steven Wadsworth write to you in appreciation and wellbeing.    

 

I am seeking reelection to be your Tribal Chairman for the next term.  After the previous Chairman resigned, I had to do 

my duty and step up to fulfill the remainder of his term.  It has been a quick and wild 9 months in office.  During my short 

time as your Chairman many projects that were carried over from previous terms have been completed. Such as, start-

ing and completing the Secretarial Election and finishing the Sutcliffe internet to the home project. I am especially proud 

of the work that it took to complete the internet project for Sutcliffe as I have been an advocate on the Council and an 

employee working  on that project for over 7 years. With your help and participation in the Secretarial Election, we suc-

ceeded in ensuring that ALL Tribal Members 18 and over get to vote in our elections. Projects like these take time and 

effort from all of the staff that work for the Tribe, as well as Tribal Council. It is because of our combined efforts and dedi-

cation that I was able to guide them on the path to success and completion.  I will not rest on these accomplishments if 

you choose me as your next Tribal Chairman.  

 

The work continues as we still have many projects that need completing. Including:  

 

Nixon and Wadsworth internet access through our fiber optic system; 

 

Negotiations for easements with NVEnergy, the State of Nevada and Solar Projects; 

  

Completing the Wadsworth Bypass road. 

 

I believe that I am the best choice for the future, as I represent our collected interests for that future. I must actively work 

on correcting mistakes from the past, ensuring that policies and procedures are being enforced, and representing the 

Tribe in a good light.   

 

Whether that is by meeting with leaders from other Tribes, caring and showing respect for our Elders, being interviewed 

for documentaries and news, or speaking to a crowd of 2,500 people. Every single one of these examples are what I 

have done in my 9 months as your Chairman.  I look forward to continuing progress for Communities and protecting our 

sovereign rights as Native people. 

 

Thank you and a vote for Steven Wadsworth is a vote for continued completion of projects, protection of land, water, 

Fisheries, people and meaningful representation both at the local level and national level.  

 

Take care of each other and Happy Holidays! 
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Pics taken by Harriet Brady from the Giving Thanks Celebration Community Dinner, November 24, 2024. 



Wadsworth Bypass Groundbreaking Ceremony Photos  from November 15, 2024. 

Photo Credits: Harriet Brady and Sherry Ely-Mendes. 




